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 ASSP Region VIII Platinum Chapters and SPY Awards with 
Aaron Cameron and Shaundree Davis (Region 8), including 
NJ’s own Alex Ruiz (SPY) and Lauren Cranmer, Past 
President. WTG!  

 

Dear NJ ASSP Community, 

Well, it sure was a great year and we had a 
“high flying finish” with our Habitat Run 
support, fabulous OSHA Industrial 10 hour 
course, Safety 2019, and Chapter Platinum 
Award! 

Sincere thanks to past presidents, board and 
committee members, faithful long-timers, and 
all the new faces for making this such a great 
NJ ASSP year!  I loved every single minute of 
it!  Thanks for your continuing membership 
support - and remember….”we are saving a 
seat for you at our next event!”  Heads up!  
You will want to register early for the October 
17th meetings at L’Oréal including SWAG 
BAG and our December 4th Holiday Party at 
Maggiano’s in Bridgewater – both will be sell-
outs! 

Have a great summer, Louise Vallee, 
outgoing Chapter President 
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NJ ASSP/AIHA Summer 
Review Course - BEST EVER 
certification prep and broad skills 
development course. Registration and course 
information available at; 
http://www.njaiha.org/events/njaiha- summer-
review-course/ 

 

 

http://www.njaiha.org/events/njaiha-
http://www.njaiha.org/events/njaiha-


The “Ultimate” NJ ASSP OSHA 10 Course 

 
Over 50 New Jersey Chapter members and guests, including several Board members, assembled 
recently to participate in the first ever complimentary Chapter OSHA 10 course.  The two sessions were 
held at the Rutgers University REHS office on May 18th and June 1st.  This chapter initiative was planned 
and coordinated by board members Jack Fearing and Alex Ruiz with the full support and cooperation of 
the Executive Committee.  
 
The intent of this initiative was to provide a unique career opportunity for the membership to enhance 
their professional skills and earn a valuable life-long credential at the same time.  The response from the 
membership was overwhelmingly positive.  The maximum enrollment allowed by OSHA is 40 students.  
That number filled up quickly with the online registration process designed by our Webmaster Gina 
Mayer-Costa.  At the start of the first session there was even a waiting list of interested members. 
 
OSHA course requirements limit the instruction to no more than 7½ hours in any one day so a two-day 
schedule was planned and communicated to interested members.  That was Part 1 of the planning.  Part 
2 was to recruit qualified instructors to assist in the training. The response to that was also tremendous.  
As a result a “Subject Matter Expert” was identified for each of the ten required modules. The diversity 
and expertise of the instructor cadre was very unique in conducting an OSHA outreach course whether it 
be the 10 or the 30.  Hence the label “Ultimate” OSHA 10 course.  Below is the course outline and the 
instructors who participated. 
 
Saturday, May 18, 2019 
8:30 – 8:45         Course & Individual Introductions  
8:45 – 9:45        Introduction to OSHA – Jack Fearing, CPEA 
9:45 – 10:45        Personal Protective Equipment – Joe Schwed, CSP, FMA 
11:00 – 12:00 pm            Walking, Working Surfaces – Cristiano Godoy, CHST       
12:00 – 1:00         Material Handling – Rob Ortiz, CSP, OHST 
 

Saturday, June 1, 2019 
8:00 – 9:00 am        Hazard Communication – Jon Senchisen      
9:00 – 10:00        Blood borne Pathogens – Jean Kristensen, COHN, CPHRM            
10:15 – 11:15        Electrical Safety – Bob Sagendorf, CSP, CHST 
11:15 – 12:15 pm            Introduction to Industrial Hygiene – Joseph Kapp, CIH 
12:15 – 1:15          Emergency Planning – Alex Ruiz, CIH, CSP            



1:15 – 1:45                     Managing Safety & Health – Jack Fearing, CPEA 
1:45 – 2:00                     Course Summary and Q&A - All  
According to Chapter President Louise Vallee, “This first ever Chapter initiative proved to be one of our 
most successful events in the past several years.”  “We certainly took notice of the need to identify and 
support the career development requirements of our membership and we will continue to provide for 
them in this and other ways going forward.  We are very pleased with the positive feedback from the 
attendees.   
                 

                       

                     Registration Table                                                                                 OSHA 10 Attendees  
Top row – Alex Ruiz & Jean Kristensen 
Bottom row – Cristiano Godoy & Kari Lyons 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

       Note from Kari Lyons – NJ ASSP Membership Chair 
 
Hello New Jersey ASSP! I just wanted to say thank you to all of our members for a great year. Thank 

you for joining or renewing, thank you for coming to our meetings, thank you for engaging in our various activities 
this year, thank you for volunteering to lead….thank you, thank you, thank you!!!!!! 
 
As we start our new year, I am very excited to attend our planning meeting in June where we will put our focus on 
YOU! I encourage all of you to get a little more involved this year if you can. If you came to 1 meeting last year try 
to attend 3 or 4 this year. If you attended several meetings last year maybe consider volunteering in some way this 
year. If you volunteered last year maybe see how you can volunteer again and “lift” a fellow volunteer to greater 
heights this year. Whatever level you feel comfortable with we welcome you! This past year was my first year of 
really being engaged in the chapter after being a member since 2002 and it has been so personally rewarding for 
me. Thanks to all of you who encouraged me!!! 
 
No matter the level of engagement you are able to give we are very excited to have you as part of our Platinum 
Level New Jersey ASSP Chapter and wish you a safe Summer and look forward to seeing many of you at our first 
meeting of the year this Fall.  
 
If you do have interest in getting more involved this year please do not hesitate to let us know!!!! 
Kari Lyons – Membership Chair   (Note from Louise – Kari has done an extraordinary job this year!  Thanks KL!) 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS FROM KARI AND ALL 

May -Michael Marino, Craig Watkins, Vincent Keller, Joseph Kinsella, Courtney Robinson, Brian McDonough, 
Victoria Newman, Robert LoVerde, Tina Romaniello, Douglas Eberhart, June – LV Davis and Alexis Vitone 



Spotlight Member 
 

R.A. Jennings SMS – CHST – CUSP – OSHA 500 Trainer 

 

Robert is the safety support manger at Union Paving & Track Unlimited. He has 40 years of 
experience in the construction industry and with 13 years in construction safety. At age 21 
Robert got his California general contracting lic. then got his Florida general contractors and 
swimming pool builders lic.  He has experience working on large scale Civil, Power Plant, 
Building, Infrastructure, Bridge, Transportation and Rail Projects. 

Robert holds a vast amount of safety and training certification. He has also as been recognized with numerous awards 
such as 2001 builder of the year for Centex homes and 2002 Most valuable team member for Mercedes Homes. Also, 
Robert is proud to be a member of the ASSP 

Robert has held jobs titles of Owner, Superintendent, Lead Builder, Safety Manger, Safety Director. The title he is most 
proud of is Safety Support Manger. Why he is proud of being safety support manger is because it goes with his 
philosophy about safety. It is a team effort. 

Robert believes safety is simple just do the right thing, in the right place, at the right time, we make it difficult with bad 
training and poor choices. Robert spends a lot of time on training on changing bad habits and making the right choices. 
Robert also believes that safety and production go hand in hand and are one in the same. He calls this working SMART.   

Robert has a passion for what is does. His high energy and love for getting people to think make his training fun and 
enjoyable. 

What drives Robert? In 2001 Robert had a job site injury and in 2013 his daughter was diagnosed with a brain tumor. All 
is good now, but those two events changed his life. He wants every worker to go home the way they came to their 
Family & Friends. You hear him tell his work team someone or something is depending on you, so do the right thing.  
Often you will see Robert giving a safety talk or training wearing in his signature ball cap and mirrored glasses. His 
messages usually end with the same words. To word smart you need to plan, communicate and be committed. Think 
and make the right choices. Most of all, enjoy the treasures life has to offer.  (See Robert’s Toolbox Talk – last page)                      

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
WELCOME NEW NJ  ASSP COMMITTEE MEMBERS! 

 
Rae Brown – Public Affairs Chair 

Alexis Frees – Student Outreach Chair 
Christiano Godoy – Hispanic Outreach Chair  

 
Looking forward to the success ahead! 

 



 
NJ ASSP Tradition 

     Supporting Habitat for Humanity 5K Race to Build 
Our own Sellamu –early finish!  WTG! 

 

 

Sellamu Amirthajothi, Louise Vallee, Rae Brown, and Rob Ortiz at NJ ASSP Sponsor table 

Well the tradition continues, local charitable sponsorship while making lots of new friends!  Next year  
the event will be in April –hope you can join us! 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

NJ ASSP Chapter Members Safety 2019 Awards 
WISE Mentoring Program Excellence 

 
           Mentee Suyanka Neupaney with Mentor Laynnea Myles                          Alex Ruiz and Louise Vallee 
 

As ASSP WISE Mentoring Program Chair it was my distinct honor to recognize two NJ Chapter WISE members for 
mentoring excellence.  Laynnea (L’Oreal) is a highly talented safety professional and repeat mentor.  She has 
actively supported the successful development of rising safety professionals and is in BIG demand with our 
group.  Her success ha built a leadership path and a strategic compass for others to engage to advance their 
career journey.  Alex (Rutgers) is our FIRST WISE guy award recipient!  Alex has long been a powerhouse mentor 
at Rutgers, for local ASSP Chapters, region VIII, HSP, and WISE.  He has motivated and supported the student and 
young professional population to develop professionally through advancing educational gals and certification 
and networking with ASSP.  Alex is a bridge to the future.  Congratulations both!   Louise Vallee, ASSP WISE 
Mentoring Chair 



Congratulations to our NJ ASSP Scholarship Winners! 
 

Ted Brickley and Bernice Shikora Scholarship - Joseph Penta. 
 

Joyce Cunningham Scholarships - Frank and Matthew Gesualdo 
 

Best wishes from NJ ASSP!!! 
 

CSP STUDY QUESTION 
Which of the following is/are used when qualifying drivers? *  
A Past safety record  

B Experience with specific equipment  

C Driving experience  

D All of the above  

BIG THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!! 

  

  



 
 
Many thanks to our newest sponsor:  Crum & Forster – Admitted Division! 
 
 

                     
 
NJ ASSP SPONSORSHIP 
Your  sponsorship  visibly  supports  NJ  ASSP  safety  goal  achievement  while  marketing  your 
company’s brands to members and their organizations.  Members and non-members often access the NJ 
ASSP web site looking for the diverse information provided, including vendors. 
Please contact: Louise Vallee, NJ ASSP, louisevallee7@gmail.com or 908-763-5573. For more 
information, visit: https://nj.assp.org/sponsorship/ 

___________________________________________________________________
CSP STUDY QUESTION ANSWER – D 

mailto:louisevallee7@gmail.com
https://nj.assp.org/sponsorship/


Toolbox Talks from Robert Jennings 

 



 


